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Thoughts for the Week 
By  Richard Marotta, Ph.D., Headmaster  

This week has been one marked by the Garden School community coming together to 

support and enhance the mission of the school. From the wonderful outpouring of 

support during Giving Tuesday, during which more than one hundred donors came out 

to support Garden School with their gifts, to ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ Pep Rally and Pasta Night dinner in 

support of the Senior Class, the strength and the caring nature of our community 

manifested itself. 

 

The idea of community within a school touches at the core of what an independent 

school is and should always be. For us, the Garden School Family has been at the heart 

of our philosophy as a school. Each component, students, families, teachers, administrators, trustees and 

alumni all share the commonality of the experience as Gardenites. For ninety-five years, this community 

spirit, and the educational partnerships that this strong community supports, has helped shape the Garden 

experience for all of our children. I often hear some of our youngest members of the community talking 

ŀōƻǳǘ ΨǘƘŜƛǊΩ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ ǿŀȅǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘ, beyond the obvious sweetness of the children, that they have an 

understanding that they belong and feel an ownership to something that forms their daily world. 

 

!ǘ ǘƻŘŀȅΩ tŜǇ wŀƭƭȅ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǘƛǊŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ōƻŘȅ ǿƛƭƭ Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎ ƛǘǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀƳǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 

students on those teams. However it goes far beyond a team and/or a game. This is really about supporting 

each other and the idea that we all adhere to that idea that this is our school and it is important to all of us. 

When the children cheer and scream out their appreciation for the players today, they will be expressing a 

deep and abiding love for their school and for the values it represents. The same will be true for Pasta Night 

as about two hundred members of our school will join together for a meal in the dining room and share in 

the spirit of our school. 

 

Events such as these bring our community together to voice a common experience and shared aspirations. 

For me, it is a great pleasure to be a part of this community, which has played an important role in both my 

professional life and my family as well. I was so impressed by the more than one hundred Gardenites who 

supported our school on Giving Tuesday. Thank you!  It speaks to the commitment to and love for the school 

that is such an important part of our lives. 

 

 

Richard Marotta, Ph.D. 
Headmaster 
 



 
DATES TO REMEMBER: 
¶ Friday, Dec. 1 : Pasta Night! at 5PM & 7:30PM Tonight! No advanced ticket needed. Pay at the door! 
¶ Monday-Wednesday, December 4-6: Holiday Gift Boutique! 
¶ Saturday, December 9, 9:00 AM: Garden Open House and Merit Scholarship Exam - Invite families! 

           Register for Exam by clicking here 

¶ Friday, December 22 : Noon Dismissal 
 Lower Division Show at 9AM 

    Upper Division Winter Trip 
    Faculty Gathering: 1-4PM 

¶ Monday, Dec. 25 - Friday, Jan. 5 : School Closed for Winter Break 
¶ Monday, Jan. 8 : Classes resume 

 

Merit Scholarship Exam Saturday, December 9th, 9:00 AM 

 
For more information and forms: http://www.gardenschool.org/admissions/merit-scholarship-program/ 
 

Giving Tuesday Campaign 2017 

The Garden School community came out in droves to fundraise for the 
Annual Fund on #GivingTuesdaythis week! 
 

Because of your incredible support, we raised a 
generous $27,805.47 in one day! 
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅ ōŜƴŜŦƛǘǎ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ DŀǊŘŜƴ 
experience and allows us to offer an even wider array of opportunities 
through our various programs. 
 
We thank everyone who contributed to this extremely successful 
fundraiser. Of course, it is still possible to donate to our Annual Fund! 
Please see next page for the donation link and then check out our 
Donor Recognition Page soon to see who donated. 
 https://goo.gl/UXYmG8 

 

http://www.gardenschool.org/admissions/merit-scholarship-program/
http://www.gardenschool.org/admissions/merit-scholarship-program/
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/givingtuesday
http://www.gardenschool.org/giving
https://goo.gl/UXYmG8


 
 

Garden School Annual Fund Appeal Letter 2017 
 

Dear Garden School Families, 

 

School is back in session, and it is time once again for all Garden families to support Garden Schoolôs most 

significant fundraiser, The Annual Fund.  

 

All independent schools depend on fundraising every year, and in particular, on families donating to The Annual 

Fund. Tuition does not cover all the expenses of providing the first-rate, well-rounded, and enriched education 

that you have chosen for your child and your involvement in fundraising is expected in order to close that gap. 

 

Last year, this community raised $50,000 towards The Annual Fund and we thank you for your support in 

achieving that milestone. With your help, we continue to improve our educational offerings and our physical 

plant in ways seen and unseen: 
 

¶ Ensuring our continued excellence through NYSAIS accreditation 

¶ Improving campus security 

¶ Upgrading the school heating system for cost efficiency 

¶ Renovation and bricking of the front entrance walk 

¶ Renovation of Upper Division's Room 23 

¶ Installation of two hydration stations to reduce bottle waste and keep Garden "green" 

¶ New doors for our Main Hall rooms 

 

Also, through a generous alumni donation, we launched Garden's popular Amateur Radio Club that adds to our 

technology and science offerings, and which recently won a Blue Ribbon at the NY Makers Faire. These and 

other improvements are made possible by your donations. More necessary program and facility improvements 

are planned, and your participation in The Annual Fund remains critical. Longer term plans include renovating 

the Science Lab in the Main Hall and renovating several more classrooms. We need your help with these capital 

projects and for you to support the successful implementation of Garden School's mission! 

 

We count on every Garden family being generous, and our more imperative goal is 100% family participation. 

We must have your help to achieve that goal! Our Board of Trustees has demonstrated its leadership once again 

by pledging over $10,000 in contributions to the Annual Fundðall in support of Garden School's Mission. We 

ask you to make a donation to The Annual Fund and help us reach our goals. 

 

Please join me in celebrating our school and in supporting its mission to educate our students to the highest of 

academic, social and personal standards. 

 

Please go to www.gardenschool.org/giving for information or to make your donation online. On behalf of all 

alumni, current, and future generations of Garden students, we thank you for your generosity. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Richard Marotta, Ph.D.                    Michael Rakosi, ó64                     Jean Kinn, Alumni Parent ó06 

Headmaster                                        President, Board of Trustees        Chair, Annual Fund 

Alumni Parent ó00         Member, Board of Trustees 

http://www.gardenschool.org/giving


 
Current Grandparent ô31, ó34 

  

 

Dear Garden Families, 

The Elves have been working frantically getting everything ready! 

Beginning on Monday, your child will walk into a  

Merry & Bright Winter Wonderland  
filled with amazing gifts for the whole family! 

 

Your child will be helped by one of our many personal shoppers & then 

will have their gift wrapped, labeled & tied with a bow! 

For younger children, you may send your child in with a list & the 

money they are allowed to spend in an envelope and they will be 

assisted by one of our fabulous helpers! 

 
Please feel free to stop by at drop off or at pick up &  

do a little shopping of your own! 

Shopping days & hours: 

December 4, 5 & 6  8:30-3:30 

See you there! 

Happy Holidays Everyone! 



 
 

GARDEN SCHOOL YEARBOOK CLUB 

 

JASMINE PETROV 

EDITOR-IN-CHIEF 

 
 

ADS & DEDICATIONS ORDER FORM  
A Yearbook Dedication is the perfect way to show someone how much you care. 
Order from as little as    of a page to a full page to customize your congratulations 

on a great year or to say how much you love them. Businesses can also order ad 
space in the same sizes, ranging from business cards to a full page ad. 

 
Size   Price 

 

 1/8 Page  $40    (business card size) 

 

 1/4 Page  $70 

 

 1/2 Page  $120 

 

 1 Full Page  $225 
 

 

 Personal Dedication 

 Business Ad 

 

 

 

Name or Business:_________________________________________________________ 

 

Dedicated To:______________________________________________  Grade:________ 

(not necessary if a business ad) 

 
 
You can e-mail text and images to jasminep etrov00@gmail.com  with the Subject 
Line: Dedication. Deadline is February 1, 2017!  
 

 

 

mailto:jasminepetrov00@gmail.com


 

Pre-K For All Science  
By: Karina Mendoza (PKFA Teacher Room 1) 

As we end our unit of Nutrition this month, students learned all about how to 

keep our bodies healthy, which foods are healthy and unhealthy and the five 

ŦƻƻŘ ƎǊƻǳǇǎΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴŎŜǇǘ ƻŦ άaȅ tƭŀǘŜέ ǿƘƛŎƘ 

illustrated the 5 food groups that are the building blocks for a healthy diet using 

a place setting for a meal.  

 

The class also read the book Healthy Kids by Maya Ajmera and discussed ways in 

keeping our bodies healthy. As students reviewed the steps to keep their bodies 

healthy, they drew activities they do with their parents to keep their germs 

away, such as washing their hands with soap and water, brushing their teeth to 

avoid cavities, and exercise to have strong muscles.   

 

Nursery Social Studies  
By:   Carmela Augello-Knopf (Nursery Head Teacher)  

This week in Nursery we enjoyed learning about healthy foods. 

 

We read Chomp and Chew, to a Healthy You by Molly Carroll.   On the smart 

board, we listened to stories on what foods are healthy and what to do to stay 

healthy, danced to the fruit and veggie hokey pokey and sang along to ten little 

vegetables jumping on the bed.  In cooking, we cut up carrots and cucumbers and 

displayed them on a plate with some ranch dressing making it look like a 

pumpkin.  We also colored some fruits shaped like a happy face to take home and 

share. We encourage everyone to choose smart eating habits to stay healthy!  

 

Pre-K and Kindergrten Physical Education 
By:  Flance Dervishi (Athletics Department, Chair, PE Teacher)  

We started off the week with "Save the planet". Ask your child to 

explain the rules to you. It's a fun game! On Tuesday, we started 

"Tumbling Tuesday" where the students learn how to forward roll, 

egg roll, back flip, pencil roll etc. We will continue Tumbling Tuesday 

until end of school year. On Wednesday,  our favorite day of the 

week, we started our "Whacky Wednesday" where kids must go on 

a Lion/Bear hunt around the gym as the instructions of the mission 

are heard on a loud speaker. Then, we had a dance party and played 

freeze dance. On Thursday, we played floor hockey. Friday is 

parquet Friday and the kids are learning how to make a huge 

umbrella and switch spots with a friend across from them. It has 

been a very fun week and the kids are looking forwards to next week.  

 

mailto:kmendoza@gardenschool.org
mailto:caugelloknopf@gardenschool.org
mailto:fdervishi@gardenschool.org


 

Grades 1 to 3 Fine Arts - Art  
By:  Chris Zelles (Art Teacher)  

The students in grades 1-3 are learning about Vincent Van Gogh.  I felt it would be appropriate being the beginning of fall 

ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ǾŜǊǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ±ŀƴ DƻƎƘΩǎ ǇŀƛƴǘƛƴƎΣ Avenue of Poplars in Autumn.  For this project, students 

were introduced to several art terminologies such as, vanishing point, overlapping, foreground, middle ground, 

background, one point perspective, and horizon line.   

 

The objectives for this project are for the students to develop an appreciation and comprehension of painting techniques, 

terms, and supplies.  Also, to demonstrate an understating of foreground, middle ground, background, and to learn to 

appreciate Van Gogh and his influence on art.  Students seem to be having a great time with this project and the results 

have been excellent! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grades 1 to 3 Fine Arts - Music  

By:  Tom Heineman (Fine Arts Department, Chair, Music Teacher)  

Students in First through Third grade are hard at work rehearsing their 

ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǎƘƻǿΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǎƘƻǿ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ 

1960s, and First Grade will be performing a dance based upon The Swim and 

The Twist, two crazes from the era that bear some similarities. 

 

Second and Third Grade are also performing a dance which includes such 

1960s crazes as The Funky Chicken, The Mashed Potato, The Boo Ga Loo, The 

Watusi, The Penguin, and The Funky Broadway.  Both dances are being done 

to 1960s music and capture aspects of the culture of the time.  Performing 

dances as a class is a source of joy for the students and also brings the group 

together like few other activities. 

 


